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Firstly, I want to thank our tennis 
community for your patience and 
forbearance during the disrupted 
COVID periods of closure and 
restricted play this year. The Club 
has maintained a healthy and safe 
posture during what has been a 
difficult time for all of us. I particularly 
want to thank the Committee and 
Frank and the RSTA team for their 
amazing work in a difficult 
environment. The good work has 
kept us safe and when possible, 
allowed the game to be played within 
the government guidelines. Also, 
because of the good work done 
during lockdown, we have increased 
individual and Corporate Members, 
as well as gaining additional 
sponsors/advertisers. This is an 
amazing result. 

The Solar panels are now connected 
and we are exporting 10.2kwh to the 
grid. Along with the LED court 
lighting, we are on the way to a 
reduced carbon footprint and zeroing 
out our power bills. 

AGM – We need you to be 
part of the NWTC future 

Our AGM will be conducted on 11 
December 2021, on the same day as 
the Club Championships, and I 

 

 

encourage you to attend. I will be 
announcing some exciting news 
about our 8 Court Refurbishment 
Project and want you all to hear it 
first and can ask questions and be 
involved. So please attend to show 
your support, to play or both and 
hear our plans for the new future of 
NWTC. 

Terry Lennard, President 

 

We are on Instagram! 
Follow us @northwodentennisclub 

 

We’re going green…. 
Thanks Bunnings Tuggeranong! 

A big thanks to Bunnings Tuggeranong 

for donating an electric cordless 

lawnmower through their Community 

Support Program. Along with our LED 

lighting, solar panels, container 

recycling and low water usage, we are 

well and truly on the way to being an 

environmentally sustainable tennis club. 

 

 
 

Help wanted with mowing PLEASE! 

Can you spare one hour every other 

week? With all the wet weather we’re 

having to mow more often. We’re 

drawing up a mowing roster and we’d 

like members to help. High school kids 

are welcome to get involved as the club 

will certify the time spent for school 

volunteer community service programs. 

 

Contact Club Treasurer Kai Mitchell on 

0434 744 769 if you can help. 

 

2021 AGM and Club Champs 
Saturday 11 December 2021 

Club Champs commence 10am 

AGM 11am followed by BBQ and drinks 

Email frank.calabria@risingstartennis.com.au 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Green and Yellow Ball 
Leagues back 

NWTC is playing host to the 2021 

Spring Green Ball League on Sunday 

mornings throughout November. 

There are a record number of teams 

registered this comp and as all teams 

play at the one venue each week, we 

are one of the few clubs in the ACT 

big enough to host the event.  

 

Green Ball action on Sunday mornings 

 

 

 
 

 

 

RSTA Program Report 

After Term 3 being cut short due to the 

latest COVID-19 lockdown, we are 

ecstatic to be back to offer a shortened 

Term 4 program. 

 

The North Woden JDS#2 has also been 

rescheduled and will now be held 18-19 

December 2021. 

 

 
 

Summer School Holiday Programs 

School holidays are approaching and we 

are pleased to offer the following 

programs: 

Week 1: 20-24 December 2021 

Monday-Friday (5 Day Camp) 

NWTC & BPTC 

 

Week 2: 17-21 January 2022 

Monday - Friday (5 Day Camp) 

NWTC & BTC 

 

Week 3 – 24, 25, 27, 28 January 2022 

Mon, Tues, Thurs, Friday (4 Day Camp) 

NWTC & BPTC 

 

Half and full day options available for all 

programs. 

 

You can register at 

https://www.risingstartennis.com.au/

holiday-tennis-program-info-

registration/ 

 

For inquiries please contact: 

NWTC – Frank 0438 258 524 

Bungendore Park & Braidwood – Dave 

0424 295 634 

 
 

In conjunction with Tennis ACT we are holding an Open Court 
Session event: 

 

Friday 3 December 2021 5:30-8pm 

Cost $5 per person 

Register at 
https://play.tennis.com.au/opencourtsessions/summary/38846

a5b-a003-48ed-a421-ccfa1e3bad63 

Food and drink available for purchase 

 

Thank you again for your ongoing 
membership and support of the club. 
The committee and RSTA are always 
keen for your input and suggestions, so 
please contact NWTC committee 
members or the RSTA team with your 
feedback. 

Ph: 0438 258 624 

PO Box 847 Mawson ACT 2607 

info@risingstartennis.com 

mailto:info@risingstartennis.com

